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6th July 2023 

"The most wasted of days is one without laughter." 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

With just over a fortnight to go until 

the end of the academic year, the 

school remains as busy as ever! 

Year 3 and 4 children have been to 

Twycross Zoo, Year 1 children 

have done their class assembly 

and some of our Year 6 children 

have been on transition visits to 

their new secondary schools. 

Phew! Despite the children only 

being in school for four days this 

week, they’ve certainly managed to 

cram a lot in.  

 

Rehearsals are also in full swing for the forthcoming junior 

production (Years 4 - 6 inclusive) of ‘Peter Pan’. The tickets for 

the production are on sale now via the box office at the 

Brewhouse. Tickets are not available from school. Please call 

01283 508100 or click the link Peter Pan - The Musical | 

Brewhouse Arts Centre to book your seats. Tickets will be sold 

on a first come, first served basis but we would ask that you try 

and limit your purchase initially to four tickets per family. This 

should ensure that everyone who wishes to see their child perform 

has the opportunity to do so. We thank you for your support with 

this. There are two productions 1.30pm and 6.00pm. Tickets for 

the 1.30pm performance will cost £7.00 each and tickets for the 

6pm performance will cost £8.00 each.  

You will also have received your child’s report, which explains the 

progress he/she has made this year. You are invited to add further 

details of your child’s achievements and comment on the report 

reply form, which is enclosed with their report alongside details of 

who their class teacher will be next academic year. If you would 

like to discuss any issues arising from the report, there will be an opportunity to do so on Monday 10 July 

2023 between 3.45pm and 4.45pm. Please note that this is an optional, not compulsory, meeting and 

should you wish to attend, please contact the school office who will make an appointment with your child’s 

teacher.     

Tomorrow, Friday 7 July is an INSET day, so school will be closed for the pupils. It promises to be a bot 
one again over the weekend so please take care if out and about in the sunshine. If you click here, you 
will find some further advice from the NHS for adults and children on sunscreen and sun safety in the UK 
and abroad, which we hope you find useful. Wishing you all a very relaxing and restful weekend and we 
look forward to seeing you on Monday! Enjoy!  

SHOBNALL PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 

mailto:shb-office@shb.jtmat.co.uk
http://www.brewhouse.co.uk/events/peter-pan-musical
http://www.brewhouse.co.uk/events/peter-pan-musical
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/seasonal-health/sunscreen-and-sun-safety/


Attendance 

With a new school year fast approaching, we thought it a suitable time to start focussing on securing 
good attendance for all pupils as we look forward to welcoming pupils back for the start of a new term. A 
recent Children’s Commissioner report showed that children who miss one day of the first week of term 
for unauthorised reasons had a predicted overall absence of almost 45%, or 31 days across the term. 
This is quite an alarming, but validated, statistic. You can see from the diagram below the effect poor 
attendance has on a child’s education: 

 

The law entitles every child of compulsory school age to an efficient, full-time education suitable to their 
age, aptitude, and any special educational need they may have. It is the legal responsibility of every 
parent to make sure their child receives that education either by attendance at a school or by education 
otherwise than at a school.  

Good attendance is essential for pupils to 
get the most out of their school experience, 
including their attainment, wellbeing, and 
wider life chances. The pupils with the 
highest attainment at the end of key 
stage 2 and key stage 4 have higher rates 
of attendance over the key stage 
compared to those with the lowest 
attainment. At KS2, pupils not meeting the 
expected standard in reading, writing and 
maths had an overall absence rate of 4.7%, 
compared to 3.5% among those meeting the 
expected standard. Moreover, the overall 
absence rate of pupils not meeting the 
expected standard was higher than among 
those meeting the higher standard (4.7% 
compared to 2.7%). At KS4, pupils not 
achieving grade 9 to 4 in English and Maths 
had an overall absence rate of 8.8%, 
compared to 5.2% among those achieving 
grade 4. The overall absence rate of pupils 
not achieving grade 9 to 4 was over twice as 
high as those achieving grade 9 to 5 (8.8% 
compared to 3.7%). 

To support good attendance of all our pupils, 
it is our collective responsibility to ensure 
that the expectations set out in the JTMAT 
Pupil Attendance and Punctuality Policy are 
adhered to – reasons for authorised and 
unauthorised absence are set out clearly 
within, as are the procedures should your 

https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/blog/lets-get-ready-for-september/?utm_source=19%20June%202023%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://shobnallprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Appendix-M-JTMAT-Attendance-and-Punctuality-Policy.pdf
https://shobnallprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/Appendix-M-JTMAT-Attendance-and-Punctuality-Policy.pdf


child’s attendance fall below a certain level. We would advise refreshing yourselves with this particular 
policy over the summer so that we can ensure for good, positive patterns of attendance next year.  

This year we have seen an increase in ‘low level’ illness absence, which has contributed to some pupils 
falling below the persistent absence rate of 90%. To help parents make judgements about absence due 
to mild illness, we thought you should see the relevant NHS guidance, as national data shows that 
authorised absence due to illness was especially high last autumn. Please note that coughs, colds, 
headaches, tummy aches etc. are not listed by Public Health England at ‘too ill to attend school.’ 

We look forward to continuing good patterns of attendance next academic year and enhancing the 
school’s already strong and supportive ethos and culture around this. Thank you! 

Ready, Set, Read! The Summer Reading 
Challenge 2023  

It’s nearly here! The Summer Reading Challenge 
2023 starts in Staffordshire Libraries this Saturday, 8 
July. Please pop into your local library to sign up for 
free and remember, the challenge runs until 11 
September.  

If children are not a member of the library, then joining 
is free and parents / carers can also join their child 
online through Staffordshire Libraries website or in 
person at any Staffordshire Library. 

Our school is also eligible to take part in the Burton & 
Uttoxeter Libraries’ Summer Reading Challenge Cup. 
The school that has the highest percentage of children 

on roll taking part in the Summer Reading Challenge will receive a trophy to keep in school and £150 to 
spend on books for school with H & H Spaldings of Barton under Needwood! We would love as many 
children as possible to get involved with this!  

 
Nursery Places Still Available for September! 

Please note that there are still a few places left in our nursery 
for September, so enquire if you or someone else you know 
within the community, would like a place in our outstanding 
school.  

Further information can be found on our school website 
Admissions page on how to apply for a place and we look 
forward to receiving your application! 

 

Sustainable Fashion 

It's that time of year when a lot of people are getting 
ready to go on a summer holiday. It can be really 
tempting to go out and treat yourself to a new summer 
wardrobe!  

Here's some tips to inspire sustainable fashion: 

• Buy second hand - sites 
like Vinted and eBay are great for updating 
your wardrobe and reducing waste.  

• Opt for versatile clothing that will enable you to create more outfits with fewer pieces. 

• Buy good quality and sustainable clothes that will last a long time or try and repair broken items. 

• Don't buy into trends - only buy something if you will wear it for a long time. 

• Stick with what you've got! The most sustainable thing you can do is to not buy anything new. 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://explore-education-statistics.service.gov.uk/find-statistics/pupil-attendance-in-schools?utm_source=19%20June%202023%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://shobnallprimaryschool.co.uk/admissions-procedures/
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnZpbnRlZC5jby51ay8_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWVtYWlsIiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMDYyOS43ODk1MzYyMSJ9.Ek6h_QtHErin2JhWXbTkPHQ3c9PL57T4yjPUCX0fcDs/s/2907700753/br/211853043862-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmViYXkuY28udWsvP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1lbWFpbCIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzA2MjkuNzg5NTM2MjEifQ.1AO6c5W1TpJxOD-NtCOa_8P4Vbfq6V_D7jUuvg-GGZY/s/2907700753/br/211853043862-l


FREE Uniform! 
 

Remember, we have FREE uniform that is available for anyone who needs 

it, via our donation service. There is a box situated outside the school office 

for any parents who have old items that they wish to donate. Please could 

we ask that these are cleaned and in good condition before placing in the 

box! Amy Roobottom continues sorting, collating and distributing this. If you 

wish to contact Amy to ask what is available that you might be in need of, 

please contact her via amyroobottom@outlook.com.  

 

Online Safety Tips 

Conceived as giving independent content creators equal representation in 
the online space, Rumble has found something of a niche in restoring a voice 
to influencers who have been blocked from similar platforms. It’s become 
particularly renowned as a forum for political debate, with some prominent 
account holders’ choice of subject matter attracting a degree of notoriety. 

Indeed, a study by the USA’s Pew Research Centre found that the platform’s 
most popular topics included gun laws, the January 2021 Capitol riots and 
Covid vaccines.  

Many parents and carers may feel that these sensitive topics – when 
addressed in a less-than-sensitive manner – aren’t suitable for young users. 
This guide attempts to get a feel for Rumble. 

Hot Lunch Options – 10 to 14 July 2023 

 

 

The SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! will return next week, as will 

Headteacher’s Awards, Team Points and Lunchtime Awards due to their being no Celebration 
Assembly because of the JTMAT INSET Day… 

 

mailto:amyroobottom@outlook.com


Reading Corner 

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 9+ 

The Wall Between Us 
Written by Dan Smith 
 
A stunning, exciting story from acclaimed author Dan Smith - author 
of the Carnegie Medal-nominated Nisha's War. 
 
Berlin, 1961. Anja and Monika are best friends - they even share a 
cat called Otto. When a huge barbed wire fence is built between their 
apartment blocks, everything changes; their city and family are 
divided by the Berlin Wall. 
 
In the West, Anja is sure it will be taken down, but Monika is afraid. 
Her world is changing: neighbours keep disappearing, others 
become spies and shadowy threats lurk around every corner. Then, 
Anja discovers that Otto has found a way across. And if he can reach 
Monika, so can she...  

 
Attendance  

This week’s Attendance Champions are Reception! Well done! This is a remarkable achievement for 

this class as so many children were absent across the school last week because of celebrating Eid al-

Adha with their families. Here are the latest figures…  

Reception 91.2% Target 

Year 1 77.7%  
96% Year 2 87.7% 

Year 3 77.7% 

Year 4 87.2% Overall (to date) 

Year 5 86.2%  
95.2% Year 6 84.2% 

Overall 83.6% 

 

Summer Term Diary Dates 
 

Event Date/Time 

JTMAT INSET Day – School Closed Friday 7th July 2023 

Year 4, 5 & 6 Brewhouse Performance – Peter  
Pan 

Tuesday 18th July 2023 

Nursery Graduation Wednesday 19th July 2023 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly Thursday 20th July 2023 

School Closes for Summer Friday 21st July 2023 

INSET Day Monday 24th July 2023 

INSET Day Tuesday 25th July 2023 

 

Diary Dates 2023-2024 
 

Event Date/Time 

INSET Day Monday 4th September 2023 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 5th September 2023 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 27th October 2023 

INSET Day Monday 6th November 2023 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 7th November 2023 

Open Evening Wednesday 15th November 2023 

Year 5 Whitemoor Lakes Wednesday 29th November to Friday 1st  



December 2023 

PFA Christmas Market Friday 1st December 2023 

Whole School Trip to Pantomime – Beauty and  
the Beast, Lichfield Garrick 

Thursday 21st December 2023, 10.00am 

School Closes for Christmas Friday 22nd December 2023, 2.00pm 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 8th January 2024 

Young Voices 2023 Thursday 11th January 2024 

Year 6 Laches Wood Monday 29th January to Friday 2nd February 2024 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 9th February 2024 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 19th February 2024 

School Closes for Easter Friday 22nd March 2024, 2.00pm 

INSET Day Monday 8th April 2024 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 9th April 2024 

May Day Bank Holiday – School Closed Monday 6th May 2024 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week  Monday 13th May 2024 to Friday 17th May 2024 

School Closes for Half-Term Thursday 23rd May 2024 

INSET Day Friday 24th May 2024 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 3rd June 2024 

JTMAT INSET Day Friday 5th July 2024 

School Closes for Summer Friday 19th July 2024, 2.00pm 

INSET Day Monday 22nd July 2024 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





Should I keep my

Advice and guidance
To find out more, search for 
health protection in schools 
or scan the QR code or visit  
https://qrco.de/minfec.
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Until...

Chickenpox
at least 5 days from the onset of the rash and 
until all blisters have crusted over

Diarrhoea and Vomiting 48 hours after their last episode

Cold and Flu-like illness
(including COVID-19)

they no longer have a high temperature and 
feel well enough to attend. Follow the national 
guidance if they’ve tested positive for COVID-19.

Impetigo
their sores have crusted and healed, or 48 hours 
after they started antibiotics

Measles 4 days after the rash first appeared

Mumps 5 days after the swelling started

Scabies they’ve had their first treatment

Scarlet Fever 24 hours after they started taking antibiotics

Whooping Cough 48 hours after they started taking antibiotics

but make sure you let their school or nursery 
know about...

Hand, foot and mouth Glandular fever

Head lice Tonsillitis

Threadworms Slapped cheek

https://qrco.de/minfec


Make a donation


	Date: Saturday 8th July  10:00  - 15:00
	Location:  Burton Community Fire station
	Event Info 1: Car wash to raise funds for- 
	Event Info 2: Burton RFC U10's and the Fire Fighters Charity
	Event Info 3: 


